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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/ 

WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME
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The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting takes place on Wednesday 4 October, 11.30 am – 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm is Christine Leunens. She will be talking about the experience of having her novel, Caging Skies, turned into a play by Desirée Gezentsvey. It was directed by Andrew Foster and played at Circa Theatre from 11 August to 9 September 2017. Caging Skies has been also adapted into a film script by Taika Waititi, to be filmed in 2018/2019. Christine will share some of her thoughts, impressions and feelings about these unique and exciting journeys.

Christine’s website http://www.christineleunens.com/ has some reviews of the play, as well as the poster and photos of the production, and a drawing of the film adaptation by Taika Waititi – click on ‘Adaptations’ from the left-hand menu.

Writers at Lunchtime takes place at The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure you are there at 12.30 pm for Christine’s talk. Everyone is welcome. Gold coin donation appreciated. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-546 9818.
NELSON CREATIVES NETWORK TONIGHT

If you are working in the Creative Industries in Nelson, then you’re invited to the Nelson Creatives Network Night on Friday 29 September, 7pm, in the G-Block Atrium of NMIT, 57 Nile Street, Nelson.

We want Graphic Designers, Web Developers, Writers, Photographers, Illustrators, Film Makers and anyone working in the creative industry to come along. This is your chance to get together with other like-minded people, build relationships and collaborate. 

The night will take on an informal format, so there will be lots of opportunities to meet new people and catch up with some familiar faces.

Tickets are limited so you will need to book ASAP so you don’t miss out! Ticket price of $25 includes a drink on arrival and canapés. The bar will be available if you want to further quench your thirst. To book, go to: www.nelsoncreatives.nz
WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton meet on the first Monday of the month. Their next meeting will be on Monday 2 October, 11 am at Picton Library. The writing topic is 

a story of 200-400 words on the topic ‘Choices’.
Everyone is welcome to listen or participate. BYO lunch if desired. If you are interested in coming along, contact Irene & Peter Thomas at goodhope@clear.net.nz, 03-973 0638 or Julie Kennedy at kennedyjf@xtra.co.nz, 03-573 8281.

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW 

The next programme in the Top Writers Radio Show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing John Ewan and his writing, in particular writing family history. Read more about John here:  http://www.topwriters.co.nz/john-ewan.html The show goes out first on Saturday 6 October at 3pm and is repeated on Monday 9 October at 11 am. The programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of speech. 

Forthcoming shows are: 

21 & 23 October: David Briggs on his recent novel The Direction of our Fear and his soon to be published book By the Tracks We Leave
4 & 6 November: Sally Astridge on the forthcoming publication of her new book Time Twins.
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2. You can listen to podcasts of the earlier shows from this year and 2016 at: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
EMMA’S MEMOIR SERIALISED ON RADIO

Emma Stevens’ first memoir of life in Alaska, Walking on Ice, is being serialised on Fresh FM radio. Beginning on Monday 25 September, Emma will be reading the book in three weekly sessions which will be broadcast each Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 10.30 am for around 15 - 20 minutes. The serialisation will run for about seven weeks. There will be a catch up session for the week on Saturday nights at 7pm. Podcasts will be available from the Fresh FM website soon.
FREE WRITING WORKSHOPS IN CHRISTCHURCH

NZSA Canterbury branch are putting on another weekend series of free writing workshops from 13 – 14 October, thanks to sponsorship from Creative NZ.  

Come and hear Tusiata Avia, Barbara and Chris Else, Tania Roxborogh, Frankie MacMillan, Paul Maunder, Beaulah Pragg, and Heather McQuillan. They will be covering a wide range of topics, from facing the blank page to writing for community, from flash fiction to negotiating contracts. For the full line up and to reserve a place, check out nzsacanterbury.wordpress.com/free-october-writing-workshops/ and RSVP to the Facebook events today. The workshops are held at WEA on Gloucester Street.

FILM FUNDRAISER IN NELSON

Top of the South branch member Bruce Gilkison thought that this movie, being screened by the Nelson-based In Time Trust (www.intimetrust.org) as a fundraiser for a school in remote northwest Nepal, might interest local writers.
 
Nepali movie ‘Kalo Pothi’ (‘The Black Hen’) was the winner of Best Film at Venice International Film Festival Critics’ Week, 2015. The film has its New Zealand premiere at the Suter Theatre , Bridge Street, Nelson, at 7.30 pm on Sunday 8 October. In Nepali with English subtitles. This is a one-off screening. Two young friends, two castes, a civil war… and a missing hen. Tickets cost $20. To purchase and for more details email: intimetrust@gmail.com
‘ … an evocative piece about harsh lives unravelling in a war-torn, rustic land…’  Hollywood Reporter
‘A gentle, humane and beautifully photographed movie…’ The Guardian
 
AUTHOR WORKSHOPS AT RICHMOND

Award-winning authors Wendy Scott and Belinda Mellor are holding writing workshops at Garin College in Richmond over Labour weekend, from Saturday 21 October – Sunday 22 October. As well as sessions on Vivid Writing, Editing Tips, and Online Publishing, they are offering 45-minute one-on-one sessions so that writers can discuss their individual projects. 

The programme is as follows:

Saturday 21 October

Session 1 – Vivid Writing. Tutors: Belinda & Wendy. 9 am – 12 noon, with a 

15-minute tea break at 10.30 am.

Session 2 – Editing Tips. Tutor: Belinda. 12.30 – 3.30 pm, with 15-minute tea break at 2 pm.

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Wendy at 12.45 – 1.30 pm, 1.45 – 2.30 pm, 2.45 – 3.30 pm. One slot available with either Wendy or Belinda at 4 – 4.45 pm.

Sunday 22 October

Session 3 – Online Publishing. Tutor: Wendy. 9am – 12 noon, with a 15-minute tea break at 10.30 am. 

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Belinda at 9.00 – 9.45am, 

10 – 10.45 am, 11 – 11.45 am. Two slots available either Belinda or Wendy at 12.30 –1.15pm, 1.30 – 2.15pm.

Cost: $25 for one session, $35 for two sessions, or $50 for all three sessions. The optional one-on-one sessions are $45 each.

For more information and to book contact bmellor12@icloud.com
2017 TAKAHĒ SHORT STORY COMPETITION

The takahē short story competition 2017 is now open for entries and will be judged by Eileen Merriman. Maximum length for each story is 2500 words. First prize is $250, second prize $100. The results and the winning story will be published in takahē 92 (April 2018) and all entries will be considered for publication. Entries must be emailed to comps@takahe.org.nz by the closing date of 30 November. To find out more, visit: www.takahe.org.nz
THE FICTION FACTORY SHORT STORY COMPETITION

The Fiction Factory’s second short story competition is now open for entries. Although the competition is based in the UK, international entries are welcome. Stories must be previously unpublished and a maximum of 3000 words. All genres are accepted except Children’s and Young Adult Fiction. Entrants may submit as many stories as they wish, but each story must be submitted separately and with a separate entry fee of GBP£6 per story.  

Entries close on 31 December 2017. The competition offers cash prizes of  First £150, Second £50, and two Merit prizes of £25. An optional critique is available for an extra £5. Winning stories will be published on the website and later included in a print anthology. Submissions are by email only. For more information and how to submit, go to: www.fiction-factory.biz
POEM IN THE WINDOW
Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for October is Neon Gravitas by Orion Foote. 
The poems for the window are chosen by Carol Ercolano. Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 
